Landon State Office Building 900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 Topeka, KS 66612



Phone: (785) 296-2436 Fax: (785) 296-0231 shawn.sullivan@ks.gov

Shawn Sullivan, Director of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 14, 2017

The Honorable Jeff Longbine, Chairperson Senate Committee on Financial Institutions and Insurance Statehouse, Room 341-E Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Senator Longbine:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 143 by Senate Committee on Financial Institutions and Insurance

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 143 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

SB 143 would require the Secretary of State to develop, create and administer a notary public education course and adopt any rules or regulations necessary to administer the course. The bill would also amend the requirements for a person to become a notary public to include proof of successful completion of the notary public course and would amend existing law concerning persons the Secretary of State may refuse to appoint as notaries public.

According to the Secretary of State, the development, creation and administration of the notary public education course could be paid for from existing resources.

Sincerely,

Shawn Sullivan,

Director of the Budget